
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

MINUTES OF REGULAR INFORMAL MEETING, MARCH 1, 1971
189 W. MADISON STREET, CHICAGO

This meeting was principally devoted to preliminary
discussion of various pending cases, The Board agreed to
take final action on March 3 on the following cases: //#
PCB 70—16, 70—18, 70—21, 7o—io, 70—41, 70—414 and 514,
y048 and 51, and the opinion in 71—7; and to take action
on proposed final drafts in ##R71—5 (second final draft) and
R7O—1L

After initial discussion of II 70—33, Greenlee Foundries
v. EPA, the Board agreed that more study was required before
an opinion could be assigned for preparation, and further
discussion was scheduled for the following Monday.

Mr. Kissel reported that the purported settlement re
ceived in # 70—35, Juergensmeyer v. Fox Valley Grease Blend
ing Co.., was in fact two different settlement proposals by the
two parties; that the parties had promised a true settlement
agreement by this day; and that the EPA should be asked to
investigate whether the new plant site proposed would operate
in compliance with the regulations. The Board agreed to await
additional word from the parties before taking action.

After preliminary discussion the Board postponed con
sideration of /1 70—146, Glenbrook Labs v. EPA, until the follow
ing Monday. Mr. Kissel was asked to prepare a draft opinion.

Mr. Currie distributed copies of the proposed St. Louis
area implementation plan for sulfur and particulates, asking
that the Board on March 3 vote on whether or not to authorize
a hearing.

Mr. Currie stated that in his view the Board had no
authority to entertain the petition to ban nonreturnable
bottles, #R71—7, and that the Board should vote on the issue
March 3.

Mr. Aldrich asked that Mr. Leitner be heard in R70—8
as to measurement techniques, and noted that it might be
advisable to hold a final hearing, perhaps in the Springfield
area, after the Board reviews the transcripts, in order to
fill any gaps in the record.
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Conclusion of the meeting was postponed until Tuesday,
March 2, at which time the Board conducted a brief further
discussion of opinions prepared by Mr. Kissel and by Mr.
Dumelle in #70—21.

I, Chr.istan Moffett, Clerk of the Pollution Control Board,
certify that the Board adopted the above minutes this

25th day 1972, by a vote of 5-0.


